
MONROE COUNTY 
STORMWATER MANAGEMENT BOARD 

MEETING MINUTES  
NAT HILL MEETING ROOM 

NOVEMBER 9, 2017 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Patrick Stoffers, Trohn Enright-Randolph, Amanda Barge 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Julie Thomas 

STAFF: Lisa Ridge (Highway), Terry Quillman (MS4 Coordinator), Donna Barbrick (Secretary) 

OTHERS: CATS TV, Martha Miller, Rick Routen, Dallas Conyer (Soil & Water Conservation District), 
Jim Faber (Drainage Board) 

CALL TO ORDER: Called to order at 3:02 P.M. by Amanda Barge. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR AUGUST 10, 2017 

Patrick Stoffers motioned approval of the minutes for August 10, 2017. Trohn Enright-Randolph 
seconded the motion. There was no public comment. VOTE: AYE (unanimous). Motion carried. 

APPROVAL OF MEETING SCHEDULE FOR 2018 

Stoffers motioned approval of the 2018 SWMB meeting schedule. Trohn said if any of the dates 
conflict I will let you know in advance. Trohn seconded the motion. VOTE: AYE (unanimous). 
Motion carried. 

MONTHLY BUDGET REPORTS FOR AUGUST, SEPTEMBER, OCTOBER 

Lisa Ridge said we presented more of a detailed breakdown. She said we also gave you more of a 
breakdown today, for example, General Engineering Studies was $14,136 and in the new packet that we 
just handed you it is split out to show that $6,741.50 was for Cave Creek engineering services and 
$7,394.50 was for five topo services, so we are breaking them down into sub-categories for the larger 
expenditures so you know exactly what project those are going to. She said we have the Mount Tabor 
Road feasibility study in there and some work done for Bottom Road. She said you have three months 
there in front of you which I know is a lot. She said we are working getting designs done for the two 
major projects that we have undertaken. She said the Mount Tabor Road job, which is Bridge 13, we are 
going to submit that in this next call for projects with INDOT. She said it’s called their Notice of Funding 
Availability (NOFA) for fiscal year 22; it’s for construction. She said that came back as an estimated $2.5 
million for raising and re-doing the bridge there versus putting in 16 to 20 culverts. She said we have 
copies of the hydrology study for the Mount Tabor job in the office or available to anybody that wanted 
us to email them. She said it breaks down the three options after the hydrology study was completed and 
which is most feasible. She said so we sat down with the consultant and had a very detailed meeting with 
the highway engineer, Terry Quillman and myself and their experts. She said that is the update on that one 
and some of the expenses that went into that project. She said if you have any specific questions on the 
budget, let me know.  
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